
St. Michael’s Episcopal Church 

Barrington, Illinois 

Summary of the Vestry Meeting of August 20, 2018 

 

 The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. and opened with a prayer. 

 Lora Gier and Gwynne Johnston were welcomed to the Vestry. 

 The agenda was approved as written. 

  A financial update was provided by the Treasurer. 

 The Minutes of the Meeting of the Vestry on July 16, 2018 were approved.   

 The “Parish within a Parish” communication engagement plan was reviewed and discussed.  

Implementation continues to move forward, but at a slower pace for the summer.   

 Fr. Perkins reported that two weddings and two funerals occurred since the July Vestry meeting.  

Other activities and events noted include the hiring of a Sunday School Director, meeting with 

Salem United Methodist Church’s new pastor, preparation of the fall preaching schedule, the 

upcoming instructional Eucharist, the upcoming lay liturgical training, Kick-Off Sunday, the 

parish picnic, and options for the Vestry retreat.  

 An update on the Emergency Preparedness Assessment and information pertaining to next 

steps were provided. 

 The need, options, and estimated cost for repair or replacement of the flat roof on the church 

building were presented and discussed. 

 The Senior Warden’s Report included discussion regarding the upcoming Vestry retreat and 

planning for this year’s stewardship campaign.      

 The meeting was closed with a prayer and adjourned at 7:57 p.m.     


